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This year was unfortunately another year that started out under the guise of Covid. As such 

there were limitations that we were held to. I would like to thank those who were a part of the 

skater development committee this year, Darren Bogle, Sheila Beard, Jill Knowles, Joe Jacobson, 

Rozanne Raine and Megan Long. Thank you for your time and patience.     

       

 Some of the goals for the committee this year were; 

• Health and safety of our skaters 

• Setting  up for the Canada Games season of 2022-2023 

• Running a Skating skills pilot to increase awareness of Skating skills 

• Clinics the would help to Segway into the Games season (Boys, Heritage day) 

• Star 1-3 competitions 

• Team events  

• Competition criteria for qualifying events 

• Reorganization of competitive events for the 2022-2023 season 

 

While this year came with its setbacks and unfortunately cancelled events, our group continued 

to work through those disappointments and are prepared for the upcoming season.  

Moving forward the Skater Development teams focus should remain on the upcoming Canada 

Games season, providing support for our developing Star 1-5 skaters, trying to engage 

stakeholders to see where improvements are needed and working at all levels to make Figure 

Skating as successful as possible at all levels in this province.  

Thank you                        

sincerely  

John Mattatall 


